
                  

 

April 27, 2018 

 

On Friday, April 20th, a verbal threat against Central New Brunswick Academy was reported to an Administrator.  

Upon becoming aware of the threat, the police were immediately notified and took the necessary steps to deal 

with the situation.  It was later determined that there were no weapons involved. 

 The district response team immediately began working with our school to assess the threat, provide 

support, and address any concerns among students and staff. 

 Our school is committed to the safety and security of all our students.  Please be assured that your 

child’s safety is our highest priority.  All threats to our school or students are taken seriously and investigated 

thoroughly.  It has been determined there is no safety issue for students and the school may continue with 

normal operations.  Appropriate measures and actions are being taken to maintain a safe and secure school 

environment. 

 When there is an issue of concern, we want to clearly communicate with parents and provide as much 

information and clarity as possible.  I truly apologize if a previous message issued on the day of the incident did 

not effectively reach all parents. 

 Central New Brunswick Academy is a great school and by working together to overcome challenging 

situations, we can do our best to ensure the safety and security of our children. 

 As we move forward, please remind your student to report any threats toward the school, students or 

staff to school staff as per outlined in the Fair Notice letter issued at the beginning of each school year or 

through PSST World (www.psstworld.com). 

 We will reach out to you immediately if we have any further concerns.  If your child requires support at 

school, please have them reach out to a member of our school staff. 

 Thank you for continued support of Central New Brunswick Academy. 

Sincerely, 

 

Barbara A. Long,  

Principal 

Central New Brunswick Academy 
7263 Route 8, New Bandon, NB 

E9C 2A7 
(506)365-2090 (Telephone), (506)365-2091(Fax) 

Principal:  Barbara A. Long 
Vice Principal:  Grant Ross 

 



 

 

 


